Ms. Marge Schmuckal Zoning Administrator City of Portland 389 Congress Street Portland, ME 04101

7 September 1997

Dear Ms. Schmuckal:

Recently the City issued a building permit for my project at $\sqrt{103-107}$ Spruce Street) with a number of conditions. Among these was the requirement that I apply for a permit for Home Occupancy. As we discussed, this request was based on several spaces in the drawings shown as a darkroom and a workshop.

The spaces in question are only for personal, or hobby, use; they are <u>not</u> intended for commercial or business activities. Therefore, it is my understanding that an application for Home Occupancy will not necessary.

Sincerely,

Richard K. Renner